
REPORT  

“NSS CAMPS held on 4th Nov 2022”. 

NSS Unit of Goa college of Engineering in association with Sarthak foundation organized a Blood 

Donation Camp with GMC 

blood bank, Eye checkup camp 

in collaboration with ASG Eye 

Hospital, and Health checkup 

camp in association with R G 

Stone Hospital wherein more 

than 250 staff/Faculty/Students 

actively participated and got 

their health parameters 

checked and 82 staff/faculty/ 

NSS Volunteers and students 

donated Blood. The event was 

held on 4th November 2022, at 

Information Technology 

Department, Goa College of Engineering Farmagudi. 

 

 

 

 

On this occasion 'The Blood Man of Goa' Mr. Sudesh 

Narvekar, CEO Sarthak Foundation who has donated 

blood more than 100 times and still continues with 

his Nobel work, was felicitated by the NSS unit of Goa 

College of Engineering at the hands of Principal Dr. R 

B Lohani, and NSS Chief Program officer Prof. Ganesh 

V Manerkar, Asst. Professor in Information 

Technology, GEC.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

The Inaugural function began at 

11:15 am at the IT department 

auditorium in the presence of 

Mr. Sudesh Narvekar,  CEO 

Sarthak Foundation, Dr. Vikash 

Kumar from RG hospitals,  Dr. 

Sujay Mishra, ASG Eye hospitals, 

Dr. Sanjay Corgaonkar,  GMC 

blood bank &  Mr Vinod 

Chimulkar President Sarthak 

Fondation . 

 

 

 

 

 

NSS Chief program officer Prof. Ganesh Manerkar 

welcomed the gathering and gave a brief overview about 

the functioning of the NSS unit. He also highlighted and 

appreciated ‘The blood Man ' Mr Sudesh Narvekar who 

has donated blood for 100 times in Goa, and said that NSS 

Volunteers should take inspiration from Mr. Sudesh 

Narvekar as National Service Schemes MOTO is “NOT ME 

BUT YOU” and serve in nation building with your selfless 

services. 

 

Principal of GEC Dr. R B Lohani addressed the gathering by 

sharing his experiences and highlighting the importance of 

blood and organ donation. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

The inauguration program ended with vote of thanks by Prof Aisha Fernandes, Associate Professor at 

IT department, GEC. The inaugural function was compered by Ms Kashifa Sayed and Ms Joevita 

Lourenco.  

All the 3 camps had a full-fledged response from the faculty members, non-teaching staff and students 

of the college. The camp was a huge success because of the selfless contribution by the NSS volunteers 

under the guidance of Prof Ganesh V Manerkar and Prof Melina Maria Afonso. 

 


